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NEIGHBORHOOD SERVICES ADVISORY COMMITTEE
Meeting Minutes – March 2, 2022

Town Hall, 49 Union Street, Medford, NJ 
Members Present:  Kathy Burger, Interim Chair, Kathy Cullen, Avril Dickerson, Brian Seltzer, Michelle Voorhees Colleen Stover and Tom Wright 
Members Absent:  None  
Guests in Attendance:  Councilwoman Lauren Kochan and EDC Members Sarah Cooper, Abbie Galie and Beth Portocalis 
Approval of Minutes:  
Mr. Wright motioned for approval of the February 2, 2022 minutes, seconded by Ms. Voorhees.  The minutes were approved as motioned by all members present.   
Old Business:  
The Homeowners’ Association contacts have been updated.  

Welcome Kit:  Mr. Wright and Ms. Cullen will work on the updates.  There was discussion on adding the Medford Business Association link to the Welcome Kit.  Once the update is completed the Kit will be distributed to the HOA contacts, realtors and posted on the Township website. 

Medford Messenger:  The committee discussed working on the project in two phases.  The first step will be to increase the subscription rate by reaching out to individuals through local organizations.  The group discussed how to identify the various groups.  Ms. Cullen stated the Medford Arts Center is willing to share the information with their members.  The committee discussed sending it to Houses of Worship within Medford.  Mr. Wright will put draft notes together and send out amongst the members.  There would be two lists with one being to send via database and the other to send to the organization.  There was conversation about measuring the signups over the six months. 
The second phase would be to develop a plan to determine what if any revisions should be made to the Medford Messenger if the Township moves forward with using Constant Contact.  We will discuss this further once we are sure  the funds for Constant Contact are secured in the budget. 

New Business:

Ms. Cullen presented an idea that the Woman’s Club of Medford discussed implementing that never took off.  Ms. Cullen stated the idea is to put a bag together for new homeowners.  Ms. Cullen suggested the bag could contain the Welcome Kit and business cards for various businesses.  Discussion ensued and the committee asked to bring the topic back for the next meeting. 
Discussion ensued regarding the EDC and NSAC meeting together. 

There was a suggestion that the EDC could do a spotlight or article on new businesses for the Medford Messenger. 

The committee discussed special events for collaboration of businesses. 

EDC Discussion:

There was discussion regarding the updating of the inventory of vacancies in each business district.  Mr. Setzler, Ms. Cooper and Ms. Galie reported that they updated their lists.  

The group discussed of gathering and/or taking photos of scenic locations within Medford to submit to the NJ Film Commission.  Ms. Galie stated her husband has a drone and will have him take photos and videos.  There was discussion of what kind of packet does the NJ Film Commission want and can items be uploaded to their database.  Ms. Galie will check with the NJ Film Commission to get more information from them on what they might want from Medford.  Ms. Burger and Ms. Portocalis stated they would talk with Mr. Hartwig, Planning Board Chair and resident and Mr. Borrelli to ask for some pictures or see if they are interested in taking some pictures for this project.  

Ms. Galie told us about the Founder’s Day Festival will be July 3, 2022.  
Ms. Galie reported that the South Jersey Pops would be holding a concert on March 13, 2022 at Shawnee High School.  The Pops are looking for volunteers to act as ushers for the event. 

Medford was selected for USA Today’s ten places in the northeast to see.  USA Today offered a chance to place an add to promote Medford Township.  

Ms. Galie informed the group that The Honey Post is reportedly going to be located at 23 S. Main Street. 
Ms. Galie motioned to adjourn the meeting at 8:49 PM, seconded by Mr. Wright.  The motion was approved by all members present.  

Respectfully Submitted

Kathy Burger, Interim Chair  [image: image2.png]



